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Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

This Sunday is the First Sunday of Advent, and marks the beginning of our time of preparation for Christmas, and the coming of 
Jesus.  Today in assembly we have listened to the Gospel of Mark tell us to be ready and alert - the children thought about how 
we can be ready, by thinking about others, by being kind, by listening and showing awareness of others feelings.  

This time of year is such a special one in school, and we began the new month with our beautiful annual Christingle service in 
church.  The atmosphere through the service was uplifting and reflective.   The church was filled with the joyous voices of the 
whole school and some of our nursery children who joined us for the first time.    I would like to thank all of those who came to 
walk with classes and join us for our service, our readers and Christingle holders and Canon Browne.  This service really marks the 
start of a wondrous month - of hope, peace, joy and love. 

Further thanks must be given to Mrs Tirebuck, a grandparent of some of our pupils, who  came to work with a small group of 
Year 6s to create our school Advent Wreath. It is beautiful, and such an important part of our celebrations of the word this 
month. 

In the busyness of the month that is to come, I hope that you find moments of peace, calm and joy. 

Have a lovely weekend, 

Mrs J Pearson 

 

Photo courtesy of Mill City Church 

 

Advent Giving Tree - St Joseph's Family Centre, Warrington 

Just as we did last year, during Advent we would like to 
reach out to our Warrington community and think of 
others who may not be in the financial position to have 
full tables at Christmas. We would invite you to join us 
in donating something from the provided list to go to 
St Joseph's Family Centre for their Christmas Hamper 
appeal. Please drop items into school and we will put 
them under our school tree until we take them over to 
the centre the week that we break up. 
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Mini Police Attestations at Warrington Police Station - Wednesday 29th 

I was so proud of our 10 mini police officers who had a special attestation ceremony at Warrington Police Station on Wednesday. 
They looked extremely smart in their uniforms, which was a good thing as the first part of their ceremony was a uniform 
inspection and saluting the inspector!  After that they all read a special promise: 

"I promise to always do my best to represent my school, Cheshire Police and my Community in my role as a Mini Police Officer." 

The children were given their certificates, and then presented with their caps by PC Panda, a fun and proud moment for 
everyone. 

Now that the children have been sworn in, the real work will begin, and our Mini Police officers will be working together with the 
Senior Leadership Team and our PCSOs to identify issues in the community that they want to make a difference with. As this is a 
new scheme for us, we look forward to seeing how this progresses and the work we can do to support our community.  For the 
rest of this term, we will be working on things within school and getting used to being a team, and then our first project will be 
after Christmas. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Important Dates for Diaries 

Monday 4th December  FOSM PJ Day in exchange for a bottle 
Friday 8th December  FOSM Christmas Fayre at school 15:30-17:30 
Tuesday 12th December  Infant Nativity at Church 17:00 (Please note that this is an amended time) 
Wednesday 13th December KS2 Strings Concert in the Hall 09:30 
Wednesday 13th December KS2 Drama Club Panto in the Hall 18:00 
Thursday 14th December  School Christmas Dinner—please order in advance 
Thursday 14th December  KS2 Carol Concert in the Hall 18:00 
Monday 18th December  KS1 Christmas Party after lunch in the Hall 
Tuesday 19th December  KS2 Christmas Party after lunch in the Hall 
Tuesday 19th December  School closes for Christmas at 15:30 
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FOSM—St Monica’s Christmas Fayre Raffle tickets  

• Purchase a ticket or a book of tickets.  Payment via Parentpay please.  A ticket is £1:00.  Book of 5 x tickets is £5.00. 

• Add your details to the ticket/book (if a book details to be added to each ticket).  

Return the ticket(s) to school in an envelope, with your child's name and year on. 

 
Please return all tickets to the school by the end of the day on THURSDAY 7th DECEMBER 2023.  Please also return any unsold 
tickets too.  

If anybody would like to purchase more tickets, please speak with your class Rep who can provide you with some more.  

Here is an idea of some of the generous prizes so far … 

Alpaca walking 

Skip from ADS 

Fresh meat hamper 
£25 voucher from Grill on The Square 

Voucher from Chill Factor 
Choy Hing voucher banquet for 2 

 
Thank you again for all your support. We look forward to seeing as many 
of you as possible at the Christmas Fayre.  
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